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Thank you for your letter of 2 April 2007, refining the GAC’s preliminary input
on the Development of Accountability and Management Operating Principles
previously provided as Annex II to the GAC Communiqué of the Sao Paulo
meeting of December 2006. The GAC’s previous input on this matter was
incorporated in ICANN’s “Summary of Input on Transparency and
Accountability Management Operating Principles” which was posted on 26
January 2007.

As you are aware, these issues are extremely important to ICANN and as such it
has been afforded a high priority in our work program over the next months. As
one of a number of initiatives aimed at further improvements in accountability
and transparency, ICANN engaged One World Trust
(http://www.oneworldtrust.org) to undertake an independent review of standards
of accountability and transparency within ICANN. The terms of reference for
the report were designed to allow a wide ranging review.

The report says that overall ICANN is a very transparent organisation, noting
that it shares a large quantity of information through its website, probably more
than any other global organisation. I appreciate that the report was released in
parallel to the preparation of the GAC’s advice; however, as the report does
address many of the issues raised in your letter of 2 April 2007, I thought it
would be useful to draw on some elements of the report to address the issues
you raised in your letter. These are outlined below.

- Posting agenda and minutes

In an effort to address this area, the ICANN Board has made considerable

progress in improving its transparency by publishing detailed minutes of their

meetings in a timely manner. ICANN has given an undertaking that these

minutes will be posted no later than 72 hours after the meetings. I am sure you

will agree that this is a significant commitment. In addition, the agenda for the
4676 Admiralty Way, Siilbe 330 Board meetings is posted seven days in advance of the meetings.
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